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Dear Parents
9th September 2016

Welcome back!  I hope you have all had a good holiday and a restful summer break.

On behalf of myself and the Governors I would like to welcome our new members of staff.  These are Miss Hartley (Class 7), Miss Greaves (Class 6), Miss Adams (Class 3), Mrs Shepherd (Class 2), Miss Allen (Class 1) and Mrs Hagger (Secretary/PA).

Meet the Teachers
It was lovely to see so many parents attending these two afternoons.  The teachers and I hope you found they were helpful and informative.  Thank you to all those parents who have shown interest in providing some voluntary help in school.  We will get back to you as soon as possible.

Lost Property
We have accumulated a considerable amount of lost property.  This is situated in the main reception.  If you are missing any items please have a look by Monday, 12th September, as if not claimed we will be taking these items to a charity shop.  Thank you.

School Dinners
Children can have dinners every day, Wednesdays or Fridays, or Wednesdays and Fridays.  This can only be changed at the beginning of each half term.  Thank you.

School Crossing
The school crossing on Cricketfield Lane will not be manned by Mr Peevor in the morning of Tuesday, 20th September.
Sports Xtra

These clubs will be starting next week.

Year 6 School Disco
We would like to thank Tesco for very kindly donating some fruit platters for the year 6 disco which made a nice, healthy alternative to the crisps and sweets on offer.  It was organised by the Community Champion, Lauren Sambridge, bishopsstortford@community@tesco.co.uk.  The platters looked amazing and were thoroughly enjoyed by everyone.

Nursery and Year 6 Parents Applying for Places in 2017

A leaflet has gone out this week with information for Moving On 2017.

Dates for the Diary
27th Sep

Safeguarding presentation to voluntary parent helpers in the library.  Please note there will be no guided readers for KS1 in  that morning.

3rd-7th Oct
Year 6 school journey - Mrs Hotson will be accompanying the children and Mrs Tanner/Miss Greaves will be leading the school that week.

13th Oct

Individual photographs

14th Oct
Harvest Assembly
We will be collecting food items for a local foodbank (details to follow).
1st/2nd Nov

Parent consultations for years 1-6

Polite Reminders

Registration is at 8.55am and the main green gate will be closed promptly at that time.  Children who arrive late must report to reception.

Earrings

Please note that earrings, including studs, must not be worn in school (please see the uniform rules on the school website).

Parking
The Chair of the tennis club (Sports Trust) has informed me that several of our parents are parking irresponsibly in both of their car parks.  The school and the tennis club have a goodwill agreement which enables our parents to use this facility.  We do not want to lose this goodwill and for the school to lose this additional parking arrangement.  Please park responsibly and respect the tennis club rules.

Please note that children and parents must not walk through the staff car park at any time.

Community News
Fire Station Open Day
Bishop’s Stortford fire station are holding an open day on Saturday, 24th September from 11am-4pm.  For more information please go to www.hertsdirect.org/fire. 

Words in Walden at Hart’s Books
Their annual family concert, ‘Once Upon a Tune’ will be held at Saffron Hall with festival favourite children’s author-illustrator James Mayhew and Saffron Walden Symphony Orchestra on Sunday, 25th September.  For further information you can contact Jo Burch, Words in Walden Festival Director, at events@harts1836.co.uk.

Yours sincerely

L Hotson

Headteacher



